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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE SAFEGUARDING SUB-COMMITTEE (A SUB-COMMITTEE OF THE CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE POLICY AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE), HELD AT COUNTY HALL, CHELMSFORD, ON THURSDAY 2 SEPTEMBER 2010

Membership

Councillors 

	*
	Mrs T Sargent (Chairman)
	

	*
	Mrs A Brown
	

	
	Mrs M Hutchon
	

	
	J Knapman
	

	*
	C Riley
	

	*
	J Aldridge (ex oficio)
	


Non-Elected Voting Members

	*
	Mr R Carson
	
	


(* present)

The following officers were present in support throughout the meeting:

	Graham Redgwell
	Governance Officer

	Matthew Waldie
	Committee Officer

	
	


The meeting opened at 12.30 pm.
1.
Apologies

The Committee Officer reported the receipt of the following apologies:

	Cllr M Hutchon
	

	
	


It was noted that Councillor Hutchon was still recovering from an operation.
2.
Declarations of Interest

No new declarations of interest were recorded.
3.
Minutes
The minutes of the meeting of the Safeguarding Children Sub-Committee held on 1 July 2010 were approved as a correct record.
4.
In-depth Review of Safeguarding 
The Committee noted that the results of the Joint Care Quality Commission/Ofsted inspection, published in August, had rated Essex as inadequate overall with regard to Safeguarding.  Consequently, the Committee agreed that it should deal with this as a priority and that the proposed in-depth review of safeguarding, involving the Pillar Lines of Enquiry, should be set aside for the time being at least.

It was noted that the inspectors had set out certain areas for improvement and actions to be taken, with each action being subject to a timeframe – immediately, within three months and within six months.  Given that the report had already been published for almost four weeks,  the Committee agreed that it should hold a meeting soon, specifically to consider these areas for improvement and to ascertain what progress had been made to date.  
As the County Council, Safeguarding Children Board and Primary Care Trusts are all cited as responsible for particular actions, the Committee agreed that the following should be invited to attend some or all of its meetings:
Jean Imray, Interim Director for Improvement, Schoools, Children and Families;

Paul Fallon, Chairman, Essex Safeguarding Children Board; and

Sheila Bremner, Chief Executive of Mid Essex PCT (as spokesperson for the PCTs).

Written submissions should be requested from those unable to attend on any occasion.

It was agreed that the next meeting should be held within a fortnight of this meeting. 
5.
Date of Next Meeting
Wednesday 15 September 2010 at 4.00pm.
The meeting closed at 12.55 pm.

Chairman

